## 1972 GOLF TOURNAMENT Chairman - D. Kelly

The annual A.S.H.R.A.E. Ottawa Valley Golf Tournament was held at River View Golf Club, Manotick, Sept. 7, 1972. Number of golfers for the day were fifty-four with approximately sixty-five for dinner.

After the meal, President Harry Atkinson welcomed everyone and then proceeded to give out prizes to the lucky ones.

Members 1st low gross - D. Charelli 1st low net - D. Ellis 2nd low gross - L. Wilson 2nd low net - S. Kalle 3rd low gross - S. Weedmark 3rd low net - W. Lahaise 4th low gross - B.Thompson 4th low net - D. Hearnden Guest - D. McClean Low gross Low net - B. Hunt

Most honest golfer

- R. Jetzelsperger

Closest drive to the pin 6th hole - J. Gregory

After the presentations, Casino Wheels were set up which certainly provided a real night of fun for everyone with lots of gifts to be won.

Many thanks to all who assisted for a financially successful day.

## **MEMBERSHIP**

We welcome the following new members to the Ottawa Valley Chapter:

Robert K. Widdis - Kingston, Ont. - member Leonard A. Lim - Ottawa - Associate member D. Wayne Webster - Ottawa - Associate member

A reminder that the November Meeting will be Membership Night. Further news will be reported in the November Newsletter.

## 1972 - 73 MEMBERSHIP FEES

Membership fees for the local chapter are now due and invoicing has been included with the mailing of this newsletter. The fee schedule is as follows:

Full membership - \$30.00; Passive membership - \$12.00; Guest fee - \$6.00 Student guest - \$3.00

We would like to have all membership fees paid prior to the October meeting. Please forward to the Treasurer:

C. Hobbs, c/o Carrier Air Conditioning (Canada) Ltd. 1479 Laperriere Ave. Ottawa, Ontario K1Z 7S8



Front Row - Left to Right - P. MacGowan, Past President, H. Atkinson, President, L. Wilson, Vice-President. Back Row - Left to Right - T. Digel, Board of Governors, J. Stewart, Board of Governors, R. Jetzelsperger, Secretary, C. Hobbs, Treasurer, D. Kelly, Board of Governors.